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Presidentôs Message 

 

Let us be grateful to people who make us happy, they are the charming gardeners who make our 

souls blossom.        Marcel Proust  

 

This year I have been celebrating friendships in my life.  Each month I have had the pleasure of sharing special moments and making new memories 

with those I value and love. 

 

I went to Road to California this year with Alice Roberts.  We got in free!  And had a swell day admiring the quilts on display and talking each other 

out of buying kits and gadgets we really wanted but didnôt need.  Also, I got to go out to dinner with my friendship group to Hofôs Hut at PCH and 2nd.  

Bittersweet.  We bid good-bye to a local landmark and an Inland Empire legend, Rob Kilmer, on her way to a new home and quilting studio in Mis-

souri. 

 

February: I watched the Oscars with Marilyn Pond.  Love to fill out an Oscar ballot, sit down with yummy appetizers, and once again lose to Marilyn.  

She always picks the winners on Oscar night.  Maybe I should go with her to the Santa Anita Racetrack?  I went to a birthday party in La Quinta for 

Yvonne Sessums, the mother of my best friend from college, Martha Sessums.  The theme was Hawaiian luau.  Martha made it special with orchids to 

pins in our hair, date shakes and colorful leis. 

 

March:  Received the grateful news that my pal Indiana Swedaôs brain tumor was shrinking after radiation treatments.  Never underestimate the power 

of prayer.  We will celebrate many more birthdays together.  March also meant it must be time for Mary OôNeilôs Annual Tea Party.  Mary is a prolific 

quilter and friend of 20 years.  She sets a magnificent table and truly should open her own quilt/tea shop.  It was a relaxing and peaceful afternoon tak-

ing in a beautiful garden, finger sandwiches, sampling a variety of teas, ensconced in great company and lively conversation. 

 

I spent an afternoon shopping with Carol Garcia for the perfect pair of black pants.  Mission accomplished. Next day celebrated St. Patrickôs Day with 

a party at my father-in-lawôs home replete with green mashed potatoes, corned beef, boiled cabbage, soda bread and green velvet cupcakes.  Plus, the 

bonus of seeing great niece Ione first set eyes on the alphabet quilt I made for her.  Dressed in emerald green, top to toe, her four year old eyes lit up 

and she wrapped herself right up tight.  Sweet. 

 

Yesterday was the first day of Passover.  Years ago I made a table runner for Elaine Burns, sister of Carol Garcia.  Elaine knew me when I was a size 

4.  She sent me a photo of her holiday decorations.  It is shown here.  This is why I quilt. 

 

Friendship.  Family.  Quilting.  Itôs about love. 

 

 

Have a nice Easter. 

 

Susan Contreras 

http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/quotes/m/marcelprou105251.html
http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/quotes/m/marcelprou105251.html
http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/authors/m/marcel_proust.html
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APRIL 

BIRTHDAYS 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

POSITIONS - ELECTED 
President Susan Contreras 
V.P. Programs Kathleen Lisenby 
V.P. Workshops Vicki Allred 
 Marilyn Pond 
Treasurer Dean Lund 
Secretary Sheryl Stahl 
Auditor(s) JoAnna Kerrigan 
 Margot Taub 
Membership Rose Aldape 
 Brandi Kelly-Contreras 
Special Events OPEN 
Quilt Show 2012 JoAnn White 
 Sabrina Ugwu 

POSITIONS-APPOINTED 
Intraguild                             OPEN 
Intraguild Board Representative OPEN 
Community Relations Robin Gallagher/Pat Barton  
 Jo Melis 
Librarians OPEN 
Parliamentarian                   Sandy Carreon 
Newsletter Lori Davies 
SCCQG Representative     Susan Kappelman 

STANDING COMMITTEES 
Block of the Month OPEN 
Equipment                          OPEN 
Greeters                             Loretta Barber 
 Anne Dutton 
 Jan Hinman 
Guild Basket                      Sally Ketler 
Historian                             OPEN 
Hospitality Mary Hughes 
Opportunity Quilt 2013     Lori Davies/Susan Kappleman/
 and Wendy Dillon 
Photographer Vicki Allred 
President's Gift Marilyn Pond 
Publicity Marilyn Pond 
Raffle                               Wendy Dillon 
Retreat 2013 Lori Davies, Vicki Allred, 
 and Sandy Carreon 
Secret Pal Lori Ramsey 
Sew So Late Carole Jurado 
Show & Tell Suzanne Heer   
Webmaster                      Laura Brown/Connie Higgins 
 
 

GENERAL MEETINGS are held the 2nd THURSDAY OF EVERY MONTH.  Doors 
open at 6:15 pm, meeting starts at 7:00 pm 

First Baptist Church of Lakewood 
5336 E. Arbor Road 

Long Beach, CA   90808 

BOARD MEETINGS are held on the 3rd Thursday of the month at 6:30 pm, same 
location, unless otherwise stated in the newsletter. 

 

 

Newsletter DEADLINE is the SATURDAY after the Board Meeting.  Email 
articles in MS Word format to: 

Lori Davies at:   davieslori@aol.com 

 
This guild is organized for educational and charitable purposes.  Its objective is to further quilting 
excellence through education and travel, and to promote quilting in a philanthropic manner.  This 
corporation does not contemplate pecuniary gain or profit to members thereof and is organized for 
nonprofit purposes.  Annual dues are $30 and shall be payable at or before the January general 
meeting.  Membership shall be prorated if paid at or after the July general meeting and shall be 
half the full annual dues.  Visitors may attend any meeting by paying $3.00 per meeting. 

Linda Vandiver  4/2 

 

Sabrina Ugwu  4/4 

 

Linda Castle  4/8 

 

Helen Murray  4/8 

 

Mary Hughes  4/9 

 

Ruth Cox  4/11 

 

Wendy Dillon  4/11 

 

Robin Gallagher  4/11 

 

Kay Zellmer  4/14 

 

Terry Gutierrez  4/18 

 

Lerae Lane  4/23 

 

Barbara Bures  4/22  

 

Ricky Bragg  4/26 

 

April Cobbs  4/26 

 

Patty Winters  4/27 

 

Donna Hackner  4/28 

 



Programs  -  Kathleen Lisenby  

DATE SPEAKER TOPIC 

April 11, 2013 Crystal Carter Wool Applique 

May 9, 2013 QBS Birthday Celebration  

June 13, 2013 Cathy Van Bruggen All About Applique 
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April 13th 
Crystal Carter  

Wool Applique 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

$30 

Reservation required 

 

9am-4pm 

HEADS UP! 

Quilted Wallet 

 

Lori Davies 

May 11, 2013 

9am-4pm 

$30 reservation 
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Guild Speakers 

 

 

April 11, 2013 

Crystal Carter 

 

May 9, 2013 

"Quilters by the Sea" 

Birthday Celebration 

 

June 13, 2013 

Cathy Van Bruggen 

All about Appliqu® 

 

July 11, 2013 

Sylvia Davis 

"A Quirkly Quilter's Alphabet" 

 

August 8, 2013 

Lynn Brown 

"Everything I needed to know about Quilting" 

 

September 12, 2013 

Quilters by the Sea 

Annual Business Meeting 

Ice Cream Social and Games 

 

October 10, 2013 

Quilter's Showcase 

(Okay, members this is your time to shine!) 

 

November 14, 2013 

TBD 

 

December 12, 2013 

      "Holiday Celebration"  

Guild Workshops 
 

 

April 13, 2013 

Crystal Carter 

 

May 11, 2013 

Lori Davies 

Quilted Wallet 

 

June 15, 2013 

Cathy Van Bruggen 

Garden Jubilee - Pick a Flower 

 

July 13, 2013 

Sylvia Davis 

Wandering Geese 

 

August 10. 2013 

Lynn Brown 

T-Shirt Quilts 

 

September 14, 2013 

Community Relations 

 

October 12, 2013 

Karen Binkley 

Twister class 

 

November 16, 2013 

TBD 

 

December 14, 2013 
No Workshop Scheduled 

2013 SPEAKERS AND WORKSHOPS 

A unique  quilt-

ing experience! 
 

Quilt all day, go home at night. 

Got dogs, cats, a husband?  

They wonôt miss you because 

youôll be home at night for din-

ner and bedtime! 
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Places to Go 
 

 

The Best of the Valley:A Regional Show of Quilts and Cloth Dolls. April 12-14 McDer-

mont Field House 365 N. Sweet Brier, Lindsay, CA   admission $10 
 
ñAn Afternoon with Alex Andersonò presented by Westside Quilters. Sunday, 
April 14 2pm-4pm.  University Synagogue, 11960 Sunset Blvd., LA. Fee: $25 fully 
tax deductible. 
 

The 6th annual Seven Sisters Quilt Show will be Saturday, April 27, 2013, from 9-5 
and Sunday, April 28, 2013 from 9-4 at the Alex Madonna Expo Center in San Luis 
Obispo. The $10 wristband gets you into both days!  
 
 
ñCrazy for Quiltsò Antelope Valley Guild Show. May 18-19. Antelope Valley Fair-
grounds, Van Dam Pavilion, 2551 W. Avenue H, Lancaster. Free parking. Live auc-
tion at 1:30 Saturday. Opportunity quilt, sewing machine, baskets. 
 
 
Central Coast Quilt Shop TourðMay 31-June 2.  Visit the shops of Central Cali-
fornia from Ventura to Paso Robles.  Check out the list of 11 shops on the tour at 
www.quiltshopsofthecentralcoast.com 
 
 
ñRun Through the Rerunsò - 2013 Southern California Quilters RunðJune 20-
23 and June 27-30. Visit all 29 shops for a chance at one of the grand prizes: an In-
spirations at Big Bear quilt retreat, a big screen TV, or a sewing machine.  For the 
list of shops on the RUN, visit one of the shops in our area or www.quiltersrun.com 
 
 
 



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 1 2 3 4 
Tranquility 
Sew So Early 

5 
 
 

6 

Sew So 
Late 
Sew Vac 
Ltd. 
5 p.m.ð
??? 
 
 

7 
 

8 
Open Sew 
 
Cerritos Sen-
ior 
Center @ Pat 
Nixon park 
6-8:30pm 

9 
 

10 
 

11 
General 
Meetng 
 
7pm 
First Baptist 
Church 
Doors open 
6:30pm 

12 13 
WORK-
SHOP 
9am-4pm 
 

Sew So 
Late 
LB SEW 
VAC 
5pmð? 

14 
 
 

15 
 

Open Sew 
 
Cerritos Sen-
ior Center 
@ Pat Nixon 
Park 
5ð8:30 p.m. 

16 
 
 

17 18 
Board Mtg 
6:30pm 
First Baptist 
church 
 
Tranquility 
sew so early 

19 
 
 

20 

Sew So 
Late 
LB SEW 
VAC 
5pmð? 
 

21 
 
 

22 
Open Sew 
Cerritos Sen-
ior Center @ 
pat Nixon 
Park 
5-8:30pm 

23 
 

24 25 
 

 
 

26 
 
 

27 

Sew So 
Late 
LB SEW 
VAC 
5 p.m.ð
??? 
 
 

28 
 

 

29 
Open Sew 
Cerritos Sen-
ior Center @ 
pat Nixon 
Park 
5-8:30pm 
 
 

30 
 
 

27 
 
 

28   

APRIL 

 Calendar of Events 
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SEW SO EARLY AND SEW SO LATE 
 

Sew So Early: Tranquility Quilt Shop, 10191 Valley View Street, Cy-

pressðfirst and third Thursday of each month.   Tranquility also has a 

twenty per cent off sale every Saturday on everything and an additional 

ten per cent off if you pay cash.   

 

Sew So Late: SewVac  Ltd, 1762 Clark Avenue, Long Beach, 90815 -

every Saturday night with a pot luck, except when the store has a  spe-

cial occasion.  Every Saturday, Scott sets up a sale especially for QBS 

sewers. 

 

Both of these sewing events are open to everyone in the guild and 

are lots of fun and a good way to get to know other guild members.   
 

Guild Workshop fees are $30 for members 

and $40 for non-members unless otherwise 

stated. 

 

Member Cancellation Policy 

 

1. A full refund will be paid up to two 
weeks prior to a workshop. 
2. Up to one week prior to a workshop, 
there will be a full refund only if the position 

can be filled from the wait list. 
3. If there is less than one week prior to 
cancellation, no refund will be given. 
Registration is official only when payment 

has been received.  If payment is not re-

ceived within one week after registering, that 

quilter's name will be removed from the list 

and their place will be given the next name 

on the waiting list. 
 

For information on programs email: 

Kathleen Lisenby: kmcgilisenby@charter.net 

Joanie Wolf: 

 joaniewolf@verizon.net 

 

For workshop information email: 

Vicki Allred 

vhallred@gmail.com 

or Marilyn Pond 

marilyn_pond@verizon.net 
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7 Months and Counting Down ï the LBQG 2013 Quilt Show 
 

Hi!  We are the Quilt Show Chairs for the 2013 LBQG Quilt Show and our names are Jo-

Ann White (rjrwhite@msn.com and Sabrina Ugwu (sd90712@hotmail.com .You have 

seen a couple of our notes requesting feedback from the 2011 Quilt Show as well as a re-

cent note requesting ideas for naming the 2013 Quilt Show as well as recommended loca-

tions.  Our goal is to have the BEST LBQG Quilt Show in 2013.  We want to include 

you, as you are critical to the success of the show.  It is only 9 months away.  We are 

planning to host the show in October 2013 and are looking at various locations.    We 

need lots and lots of quilts ï quilts to display in the show and quilts to auction -- so please 

start sewing now.  We are also going to need boutique items as the boutique has histori-

cally done very well under Terry Gutierrezôs management.  We need to start now and we 

need YOUR help.   Volunteer sign-up sheets were available at the meetings. Your help 

and input will make the 2013 Show the best we have ever held.   

 

See your organizers at the next meeting to sign up for something! 

mailto:rjrwhite@msn.com
mailto:sd90712@hotmail.com
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FRANTASTIC QUILT RETREATS 
Held at Ayres Suites 

28941 Los Aliso Blvd., Mission Viejo, CA 92692 

 

Enjoy a weekend of sewing in a spacious room! 

Dates:  

Free motion machine quilting with Frances Moore 

May 17-19 

Oct 4-6 

For more info, contact Sandy Dikdan @ 

sdikdan@hotmail.com or Frances Moore @ Frantas-

ticquilts@sbcglobal.net 

 

Cost: $370/person double occupancy 

($150 deposit due at registration, full amount  30 days 

prior to retreat) 

Includes daily breakfast, Friday lunch, and Saturday 

dinner 
 

TOP TEN FABRIC EXCUSES 

 
1. You donôt smoke, drink, or gamble. This is your only vice. 

2. Your house might get termites someday and you need enough fabric to make a tent to cov-

er it. 

3. You can make three skirts for less than it would cost to buy one ready made. (Of course, 

you never make a skirt but they donôt need to know.) 

4. You plan to use the fabric for wallpaper when you redecorate. 

5. Youôre working with David Copperfield on his next magic trick in which he will make 

Cleveland disappear. 

6. You have volunteered to make sleep mats for every kindergarten kid in the state. 

7. You are a test site for a fabric manufacturer to determine how long fabric can be left in a 

plastic bag before it disintegrates. 

8. You are writing a book titled One Thousand Years of Fabric, and you need several samples 

of fabric for each year. 

9. You had stockpiled fabric in preparation for Y2K and are now stuck with it. 

10. The Number One excuse for so much fabric . . . . .  It was on sale!!! 
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April 19-21, September 13-15, and September 27-29 

  

Community Baby Shower 2013 

  

Several years ago, Councilwoman Gerrie Schipske, a Registered Nurse Practitioner, started the "Community 

Baby Shower" to provide a "basic going-home newborn kit" for low-income mothers to use after they give 

birth in our local hospitals. The "newborn kits" are used by the Public Health Nurses as incentives for ex-

pectant mothers to complete a pre-natal care and educational program. Completion of these classes have re-

sulted in healthier outcomes for these pregnancies. 

  

This will mark the sixth year in a row that QBS has participated in this Community Baby Shower.   

The generosity of QBS really made a difference because more kits were created as a result.  Our donations 

have always been gratefully and enthusiastically received and the Guild is always personally thanked and 

acknowledged at the event.. 

Please donate baby items for the ñnewborn kitò: 
(sorry, no baby bottles as the Nurses are trying to encourage breast feeding) 

   

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Please bring your donations to the Community Relations table at the QBS meetings in April and 

May.  Community Relations will deliver the donations to the Councilwomanôs office the day after each 

meeting.  

For more information, please contact Sonia Das at 562-429-4477 or soniadas@yahoo.com        �� 

�x�� Diapers 
�x�� Diaper Bag 
�x�� Baby Wipes 
�x�� Bibs 
�x�� Booties 

�x�� Socks 
�x�� PJs Or Gowns 
�x�� Blankets 
�x�� Shirts 
Infant Hats 

  


